

The Arthur Terry School

Registered Office: Kittoe Road, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B74 4RZ Tel: (0121) 323 2221

enquiry@arthurterry.bham.sch.uk www.arthurterry.bham.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs S Kibble, BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr N C Bowater, BSc (Hons), PGCE Deputy Headteacher: Mr M N Gannon, BSc (Hons), PGCE, MEd

2nd December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

Severe Weather

School closure in the event of severe weather

There can be occasions when severe weather can cause disruption to travel, most commonly occurring to snowfall.

Our policy, in these circumstances, is as follows:

Always assume the school is open. If a decision to close (due to severe weather) is made, the following will apply:

- We will update our website as soon as a decision is made
- A text message will be sent to parents/carers (priority 1 contact only)
- Local radio stations will be notified
- We will always try to keep the school open

To ensure that our telephone system does not become clogged with traffic, could we please ask that:

- You visit the school website as this can be updated very quickly and will display the most up to date news
- Ensure that we have your current mobile number so that a text message can be sent to you

Yours faithfully,

Arthur Terry School

The Arthur Terry Learning Partnership, a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, company number 07730920.

Registered office: The Arthur Terry School, Kittoe Road, Four Oaks, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands, B74 4RZ

CEO Richard Gill, NPQH, NLE, FRSA







